

## ROCKFORD COLLEGE / OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT / ROCKFORD, ILLINOIS

October 4, 1971

Dr. John Zimmerman Secretary-Treasurer, MACTLAC Department of Chemistry Wabash College Crawfordsville, Indiana

Dear Dr. Zimmerman:

Dr. Victor Crawford, chairman of our Chemistry Department, has suggested the possibility that MACTLAC might hold an annual meeting on our campus.

I am pleased to support his initiative by extending to your Association an invitation to meet at Rockford College subject, of course, to an advance agreement on a time when our facilities are available.

We have recently been hosts to the Federation of Independent Illinois Colleges and Universities, the Mont Pelerin Society and the American Society for Eighteenth Century Studies. We believe our location and our facilities lend themselves well to group meetings, and we are pleased to have academic colleagues see our new campus.

I understand that the host college is not expected to provide any significant financial support for your meetings.

Singerely yours,

John A. Howard

President

JAH:rk

## DePauw University

GREENCASTLE, INDIANA 46135

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

October 6, 1971

Dr. John Zimmerman, Secretary Midwestern Association of Chemistry Teachers In Liberal Arts Colleges Wabash College Crawfordsville, Indiana 47933

Dear Dr. Zimmerman:

DePauw University would consider it a great privilege to have the Midwestern Association of Chemistry Teachers in Liberal Arts Colleges schedule its regular fall meeting on our campus in 1973 or 1974. Please consider this letter our enthusiastic and formal invitation to the Association. With it comes our assurance that we will do everything possible to make your meeting profitable and enjoyable. It would be our privilege to have you in the near future, and I do look forward to hearing from you.

Warmest greetings and very best wishes.

Most cordially yours,

William E. Kerstetter

President of the University

WEK:sbh